Town of Stonington

K-12 School Building Committee

March 10, 2008

The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular meeting on March 10, 2008, in the Library Classroom at Stonington High School.
Present:  John Bolduc, John O’Brien, Peter Manning, Gail MacDonald, Kathy Sanford, Bill King, Mike McKee, Curt Krushinsky.
Absent:  Deane Beverly, William Brown, Paul Sartor, and Joann Rodriguez.

(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes

In the absence of Paul Sartor, John Bolduc, Chairman Pro Tem called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  Due to a lack of quorum, approval of the February 11, 2008 minutes was deferred.  
(2)  Gilbane Report

Peter Manning reported that Ferguson Electric and Ferguson Mechanical worked to resolve punch list items over the school break.  Based on feedback, Ferguson Electrical has one remaining item to be negotiated.  There are a handful of items on the mechanical side to be completed.  Gilbane has received O&M data.  Once resolved it will be closed out.  


Cost Report
No additional information on the cost report.

Work on the weir is estimated at $3,000.  At this point, Gilbane is recommending that the Department of Public Works make revisions if required.  

John Bolduc and Peter Manning will meet to confirm a variance of $20,514.  To do items will be prioritized at next meeting.  Bill King advised that the intercom system is not functioning on the first level of high school.  The repair estimate is $2,000, a new board will cost $6,000.  Peter Manning will contact a contractor for an estimate and an estimate for the sound system in the gym.

(3)  Fletcher Thompson Report

Nothing to report.   

(4)  Invoices

None.
(5)  Elementary School Study

John Bolduc distributed a school facility inventory of each elementary school for discussion.  Kathy Sanford stated that 634 square feet is not large enough for a classroom.  The Committee discussed the renovation plan prepared by Fletcher Thompson, square footage needs, and classroom requirements according to education specification.
It was the consensus of the Committee that the best option is to enlarge West Vine Street School, close West Broad Street School, and renovate Deans Mill School.  Gail MacDonald questioned if there is any value to considering the possibility of building a new elementary school on the West Vine Street site.
John Bolduc asked if there is a timeline for mandating pre-K classes.  Mike McKee stated there is a move by the state, but it probably won’t be mandated. However, it was recommended that the building project should have two schemes, one with pre-K and one without.
Action Items

· Review splitting elementary schools by grade Kindergarten through second and third through fourth grades. Mike McKee cautioned this concept educationally due to work that is done vertically.  Every transition is important and plays heavily on students.
· Review what is allowable for new construction based on projected enrollment and compare that to the West Vine Street Elementary School plan.  
· Update West Vine Street Elementary School plan and verify required space needed at Deans Mill.     
· Determine what is allowable for new construction as compared to renovate as new.  
John Bolduc stated that Fletcher Thompson has submitted an invoice for $3,000 which reaches the half way point for funds allocated for the elementary school study.
Gail MacDonald distributed the rough estimate for IT requirements prepared by Clint Kennedy.  Technology costs for the potential Deans Mill School renovation project is $210,725.   
(6)  Old Business

None.
(7) New Business

None.
(8)  Next Meeting/Adjournment

The next meeting of the K-12 School Building Committee will be April 14, 2008.  There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.
Submitted by,

_______________________________                     ______________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                   John Bolduc, Chairman Pro Tem

PAGE  
2

